

Mid Murray Council meeting update

Council held its last meeting on Tuesday 11 May 2021 at which the following items were discussed or determined:

- Monthly Financial Reports were received.
- The March 2021 Budget Review 2020/21 was adopted by Council.
- Council endorsed the following for public consultation commencing on Thursday 13 May 2021 and ending at 5pm on Wednesday 2 June 2021:
 - ➤ Draft Long Term Financial Plan 2021-22.
 - ➤ Draft 2021-22 Annual Business Plan and Budget.
 - ➤ Revised Transport Asset Management Plan (Roads, Kerbing and Footpaths)
 - > Revised Plant and Machinery Asset Management Plan.
 - ➤ Cowirra Community Wastewater Management Scheme (CWMS) Discussion Paper May 2021.
- The final Rates Review report was endorsed by Council that will affect rating in 2021/22, incorporating a new Waste Management Charge (for weekly waste bin collection) and change from Locality and Land Use as the basis of rating to only Land Use. A capping rebate of 15% on application will be available for non-primary production properties (as they are rated 10% lower than all other land uses) and where the property is the principal place of residence.
- An overview of Infrastructure and Field Services monthly activities and project status for the 2020/21 financial year was received.
- The SA Truck and Ute Show will be held on Sunday 13 June 2021, at Arnold Park, Mary Ann Reserve, Shearer Car Park and Randell Street, Mannum.
- An update was received on the Cudlee Creek Bushfire recovery and recent financial securement for a fire prevention initiative, in partnership with the State Government.
- Guidelines are to be developed to re-introduce Public Questions with Notice.
- The Mid Murray Council Style and Branding Guidelines was adopted by Council.

Ben Scales Chief Executive Officer Mid Murray Council